

Robert W. Payne Associate General Counsel

July 13, 2007

Nate Carlisle The Salt Lake Tribune 90 South 400 West, Suite 700 Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

RE: Response to June 28, 2007 GRAMA Request

Dear Mr. Carlisle:

We received your June 28, 2007, request for records under Utah's Government Records Access Management Act ("GRAMA"). Copies of responsive documents are enclosed. The reasonable fee for documents responsive to most GRAMA requests is \$.25 per copy. The University does not waive fees associated with GRAMA requests. The attached documents consist of 17 copies. Therefore, please remit Four Dollars and twenty-five (\$4.25) to the Office of General Counsel, University of Utah, 201 S. President's Circle, Salt Lake City, UT 84112-9018.

The University has utilized the services of Occupational Health Care International ("OHCI") to perform drug testing services for many years. OHCI was not identified as the result of a bid or requested proposal and the University does not have a formal agreement with OHCI. The University pays OHCI for services as they are requested

The University has searched its records and does not have documents responsive to the following items in your request:

"Audits or reports discussing the drug testing of athletes . . . "

"Contracts or agreements with vendors who have a role in drug testing athletes."

"All information provided by vendors the last time your institution put the drug testing of athletes up for bid or requested proposals."

Very truly yours,

Robert W. Payne

Associate General Counsel

cc: Chris Hill, Director of Athletics

Office of General Counsel
201 South Presidents Circle, Room 309

Salt Lake City, Utah 84112-9018 (801) 585-7002 FAX (801) 585-7007

robert.payne@legal.utah.edu